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1) 4TH QUARTER & YEAR-END FINANCIAL STATEMENT




    JANUARY 1 – DECEMBER 31, 2008




2) PRPPOSED ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET – 2009
1) 4th QUARTER & YEAR-END FINANCIAL STATEMENT – 2008

The 4th Quarter Summary reflects what occurs in the period following a biennial meeting wherein disbursements exceed revenues. The carry-over of $201,530 is substantial, however, and will provide sufficient funds for the 2009 Operating Budget.
FY 2008 ended with revenues lower than projected, primarily owing to line item 65 – Local Partnership. Exclusive of this line item, revenues would have been over budget by approximately $12,000. Once again, the 2008 Sponsorship drive contributed greatly to the revenue picture.
FY 2008 disbursements were less than budgeted. Exclusive of line item 265, we spent approximately $20,000 less than budgeted. As in years past, this is primarily due to line item 130 – Committee Expenses and line item  230 –  Crumbine carry-over of $7,412.

2) PROPOSED ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET – FY 2009

This budget is based on revenue and disbursement patterns of the last three years. Crumbine sponsorships will not be solicited this cycle. Interest earnings will decrease as CD money is transferred for cash flow purposes. Once again, Conference revenue is dependent on early registrations, sponsorship outreach and the prospect of grant money. Hopefully, the Conference revenue pattern will hold true notwithstanding the current economic climate.
The most substantial increase in disbursements occurs in two line items.  Line item 120 – Executive Board expenses provides for higher travel subsidy limits. Line item 240 – Website Development and Maintenance includes one-time costs for new software, the completion of all goals with Hamstra Media and ongoing maintenance. Website development funds that were approved in 2005 will be fully expended this year.
